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Excellency:


The Principality of Monaco, an independent and sovereign state, became a member of the United Nations in May 1993 and of the Council of Europe in October 2004.  It has always attached great importance to its international relations and, in 2002, at the instigation of Prince Rainier III, it established a Department of Foreign Affairs to develop its diplomacy.


His Serene Highness Prince Albert II, who succeeded his father in 2005, has sought to instill a fresh impetus in the Principality’s external relations, in particular by strengthening Monaco’s bilateral and multilateral ties.


Within that context, the Princely Government of Monaco is particularly interested in the Americas.  For that reason, the Principality of Monaco has maintained a presence in Washington, D.C., where it opened its embassy in 2007.  That embassy's sphere of action was expanded to include Canada in 2010.
The Principality of Monaco is also very much interested in the work of your Organization. Indeed, for historical and cultural reasons, the Principality has always maintained excellent relations with all the countries in North, Central, and South America, and in the Caribbean. Furthermore, it shares the values espoused by the Organization of American States, especially those related to sustainable development.  It is also mindful of the problems caused by natural disasters and mobilizes, to the best of its ability, the human and financial resources needed to assist the victims of such disasters.

Mr. José Miguel Insulza,

Secretary General of the Organization of American States

General Secretariat Building

1889 F Street, N.W.,

Washington, D.C. 2006

United States of America.


For all the above reasons, I have the honor, on behalf of the Princely Government, to officially request the status of Permanent Observer to the Organization of American States in the Permanent Council. 


In the hope that the Permanent Council grants this request, I would like to convey to Your Excellency the assurances of my highest consideration.


Franck BIANCHERI
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